Weare Police Department
144 North Stark Highway
Weare, New Hampshire 03281
603-529-7755  Fax 603-529-0606

State of NH
Drug Recognition Expert

James éarney
Lisutenant

To: Deputy Chief William Quigley
From: Lieutenant James Carney
Date: 05/04/2008

Ref. Drug Arrest —Officers Shortt and Hebert

Sir:

| would like to call your attention to a recent drug arrest involving two of our patrol
officers. On 04/23/2008, Officers Andrew Shortt and Frank Hebert initiated a motor vehicle
stop of a suspect for a speeding violation. The suspect is known to the Weare Police
Department for being actively involved in the possession and sales of marijuana.

When the officers were making their approach to the suspect vehicle, they observed
the defendant trying to destroy evidence (marijuana). After obtaining voluntary consent to
search the vehicle, the officers located a hidden compartment under the stereo system, which
contained several bags of marijuana. They also seized approximately $880.00 dollars in cash
deemed to be part of drug sales.

The effort put forth by these officers is commendable. Their diligence in looking
beyond the traffic violation was instrumental not only in the arrest of a known drug dealer but
also the forfeiture of over $800.00 in drug money.

STRIVING TO PUT THE UNITY IN COMMUNITY



Weare Police Dept.
[nteroftice Communication

Memo

To: Detective Frank Hebert
From: Deputy Chief William Quigley
Date: 5/5/2008

Re: Attached Letter

The attached, self-explanatory letter was submitted by your Patrol Commander and is included in your
working file. Your work and work product continue to be outstanding.

Kudos!

STRIVING TO MAINTAIN THE UNITY IN COMMUNITY



